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Adopted: July 22, 2002

Vote: Unanimous, Sullivan-Leonard and O’'Neil absent

CITY OF WASILLA
ORDINANCE SERIAL NO. 02-45

AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF WASILLA, ALASKA AMENDING THE FY-03
BUDGET BY APPROPRIATING FUNDS FOR THE FEDERAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY
GRANT PRELIMINARY ENGINEERING.

BE IT ORDAINED
Section 1. Classification. This is a non-code ordinance.
Section 2. Purpose. To appropriate funds for preliminary engineering required
to apply for an earmarked Federal Transit Authority Grant in the Amount of $600,000.
Section 3. Appropriation. Funds are appropriated to the following fund:
32-53-620-491-00, New Maintenance Shop $13,000
Section 4. Source of Funds.
Fund Balance $13,000
Section 5. Effective Date. This ordinance becomes effective upon adoption
by the Wasilla City Council.

ADOPTED by the Wasilla City Council on July 22, 2002.

Tl

SARAH PALIN, Mayor

ATTEST:

[SEAL]

KRISTIE L. SMITHERS, CMC
City Clerk
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CrrYy OF WASILLA

290 E. HERNING AVE.
WASILLA, AK 99654-7091
PHONE: (907) 373-9090
Fax: (907) 373-9092

TO: Wasilla City Council |
THRU: Mayor Sarah Palin '
FROM: Public Works

DATE: June 18, 2002

SUBJECT: Ordinance Serial No. 02-45

SUMMARY: The City received a $600,000 earmark Federal Transit Authority (FTA)
Grant last year for a maintenance facility. The administration is proposing to join with
MASCOT and their FTA grant funding in a combined maintenance facility. FTA is
requiring that ADOT, ARRC, MASCOT and the City conduct preliminary engineering
and an environmental assessment to ensure all of the FTA funded projects in the Mat-
Su area are compatiable. The ARRC is using an existing $900,000 grant for the Wasilla
area to conduct the preliminary engineering and an environmental assessment. To join
this planning effort, the City and MASCOT need to provide a 20% match towards the
planning grant, which is $13,000.

The City recently received $94,000 from the Mat-Su Borough that reimbursed the City
for a portion of the paving it completed last year, as part of the Borough’s annual TORA
program. The administration is proposing to use $13,000 of this funding for the FTA
preliminary engineering and environmental assessment.

FISCAL IMPACT: $13,000 32-55-620-491-00

RECOMMENDED ACTION: Council is requested to approve Ordinance Serial N. 02-45
that appropriates $13,000 for FTA preliminary engineering.



